Rev. P. A. Thoreson, who has for so long served as pastor for the congregations of Hannaford, Walum, Mabel and Eidfjord, tendered his resignation some time ago, and the committee which has in charge the work of selecting a pastor for these charges, have held a number of meetings and are making arrangements to have the vacancy filled. A call has been extended to Rev. Geo. Netwick, of Williston, but as yet nothing has been heard whether he will accept or not. While there have been some talk of separating these four congregations, on account of the Mabel congregation being so far away, it has been decided for the present that they remain together and be served as in the past by one pastor. It may be a long time before a new minister is selected and can take up his work, and in the meantime Rev. Thoreson has kindly consented to remain and serve the congregation for as long a time as may be necessary, though his family expects to leave for Fargo next month.